
 

            3rd March 2023 As God’s family we love, learn and play together.  

Dear All 

I hope everyone enjoyed the half term break. At the end of last term, we all enjoyed Enterprise Week. Each class came up with a 

fantastic product to make and sell and every class made a profit. Y6 made a staggering profit of £160, with their Plush Slush! I was 

very impressed with the children’s entrepreneurial skills especially when it came to advertising and selling. Thank you to the staff 

for all their hard  work and support to make the week a success. The children can now decide how to spend their profit and it has 

been lovely to hear many of the classes want to donate it to charity. They are very thoughtful children.  

This term,  we have welcomed Arran to our Y1 class and I hope he and his family settle quickly into Frodsham and our school 

family.  It has been lovely to welcome back Miss Conlan who is now teaching Y5, while Mrs Wood is on maternity leave. We are 

also thrilled to have Mrs Whyman back working with us for a short time. And we also have two new Midday Assistants: Miss Frood 

and Miss Hawitt. I hope they will enjoy working with the children at lunchtime and will quickly feel part of the team.  

I am delighted to tell you that Isabelle Sophia Wood was born on Wednesday, 5lb 12oz. She is absolutely gorgeous! Many 

congratulations to Mr and Mrs Wood. We can’t wait to meet the youngest member of our school family.  

Sadly, we say goodbye to Mrs Shalaby, our Office Administrator. She will be very missed by the staff, children and governors and I 

am sure the parents too; we thank her for all her hard work and help in the office and for always smiling and being so friendly to 

everyone each day.  

What fantastic costumes the children wore for World Book Day– thank you so much for your support. Kindest regards, Mrs Kirby  

 

 World Book Day 2023 



 
Thursday 9th March 9:15am Y5 Lenten Service at St Laurence (Parents 
    Welcome) 
Thursday 16th March 9:15 Y6 Lenten at St Laurence (Parents  
    Welcome) 
15th and 16th March  Parents’ Evening 
Friday 17th March  Year 1 Class Worship 
Friday 17th March  School Disco 
Thur 23rd March 9:15  Y3 Lenten Service at St Laurence (Parents 
    Welcome) 
Friday 24th March  Year 3 Class Worship 
Friday 24th March  KS2 Cross Country Delamere  
Monday 27th March  Year 5 First Access Concert 
Thursday 30th March  Easter Service 9.30am St Laurence  
Friday 31st March   School closes– Spring break 
Monday 17th April  Summer term starts 
Summer Term 
Wednesday 26th—28th April Y4 Residential to Kingswood 
Monday 8th May  Coronation Bank Holiday 
Tuesday 9th– Friday 12th May Y6 SATs  
Monday 15th– Fri 26th May  Y2 SATs 
Monday 22nd—Fri 26th May  Y6 Residential to Conway  
Friday 26th May  Finish for half term 
Monday 5th June   Inset 
Tuesday 6th June  School opens 
Tuesday 6th– 7th June  Y2 Residential to Foxhowl 
Friday 30th June   Sports Day  

Sports News 

Achievements 

Sports News 

Dear Friends, 
 
Every Sunday: Holy Communion 

at 8am and 10am. 

Messy Church for families at 3pm every 1st Sunday 

of the month during term time. 

Still Point: a reflective, quiet service at 4pm every 

3rd Sunday of the month. 

Toddler praise: for babies and preschool children at 

10am every Wednesday during term-time. 

  

If you prefer to take a “quiet few minutes” at home 

– you may like to listen to our Podcasts which you 

can find on our Facebook or Website every 

Wednesday / Sunday. 

Having just finished our Christmas Pudcasts we 

move on to “Say one for me” – where along with 

reflective music we will here from many different 

people in our community about their experience of 

prayer. 

 
Love and blessings, 
Elaine  

News from Rev Elaine 

Fair Trade Stall 

Fair trade food and craft items for sale ranging 
from £1-£7 Tuesday 7th and Wednesday 8th 
March after school– on the playground, if 
weather permitting.  Thank you for your 
support.  

Easter hat and egg decorating competition 

In the final week of term, we will be holding our annual 
Easter bonnet (Rec,Y1,2) and decorated egg (Y3,4,5,6)
competition. We are always blown away by the children's 
eggcellent creativity, (with perhaps a little help from family 
members.) Get cracking on your designs! We’re eggcited to 
see them.  

Dates for the Diary 

 

Enterprise Week  

Notices 

Enterprise Week was a huge success. Each class received a £20 

investment and designed and created their own product .      

Reception made cute, little sock bunnies, Y1 made a variety of 

play doh, Y2 lava lamps, Y3 stress balls, Y4 crayons, Y5 key rings 

and Y6 a fruit slushy. There was much excitement to see which 

class made the most profit and it was Y6. 

It was wonderful to see different children shine as they used a 

wide range of skills across the week. The following children  

received the Entrepreneur of the Week award. Well done to 

everyone!  

Rec—Avery    

Year 1— Daisy   

Year 2—Madison   

Year 3—Antwon 

Year 4— Daisy 

Year 5— Ben 

Year 6— Harry Yesterday year 5 attended a dodgeball festival at      

Frodsham Leisure Centre, the focus of the event was 

learning the skills of the game and fun! 

Our 4 teams played 6 games over the afternoon against 

children from other schools. Five of our children have 

completed dodgeball leadership training and so did a 

fantastic job of refereeing games and coaching the 

teams. Well done to all who attended. 


